Friockheim Parent Council Minutes
Wed 11th March 3:37pm – 4:20pm 

Present
Ann Anderson, Alison Greig, Simon Gallon, Sarah Gray, Vicki Topen, Bobbie Lawson, Ashley Neate, Kathryn Anderson, Lo-Anne Keilloh, Angie Wilkie, Angela Vannet, Angus Barnett, Deborah Heenan, Lesley Geekie.

Apologies
Lorraine Robertson, Vicky Anderson, Debbie Milne, Sarah Paton, Alison Robertson.

Head Teachers Update
French and Mandarin students have been visiting, giving the pupils an insight to their language.
Cross Country went well as did Football & Basketball.
The Burns Supper was well attended and a good time was had by all.
World Book Day took the headline within our Co-operative Morning and each group made their own book cover.

We are holding a numeracy evening on Thurs 26th March, where parents & kids alike will enjoy different workshops.

Website is getting there, just waiting on the appropriate people to put it together for us, that with our new Social networking & txt, communication is good.

The school report will take a new ‘simple’ format from now on focusing on language, maths, health and wellbeing and children’s’ achievements.

Communication strategy has been drafted and sections 7 and 8 will require some input from parent members.

Pupil Council

Playground is beginning to take shape, we have someone from Monikie to give us some advice on the Willow Arch, The huts are to be painted and a ‘wild-flower meadow’ will be planted at the front of the car park.  Raised beds will be made and planted and maintained by children from each class.
We are also in the running for a grant which will go towards ‘multi-sports’ markings.

Fundraising
A family bingo evening has been set for the evening of Fri 15th May.
We are hoping to hold a Medium evening on Sat 28th March, we have a local hall available so shame to waste an opportunity, and sometimes it’s the last minute things that work out the best (fingers crossed) 

AOB
D Heenan brought up that there was no “out of school” activities for kids in the lower primaries. 

Badminton, Basketball and Football are focused at p5-7, which can lead to competitions etc which the younger pupils may find more challenging.

A reminder that these clubs are run completely by volunteers, giving up their own time.
V Topen asked if it were possible for someone to come in who could teach sign language/Makaton, it would be invaluable and beneficial for the kids in years to come.
V Topen also asked if there was anything organized for the p7’s leaving, it was pointed out that anything that is done would be only thru the parents and nothing associated with the school.

Next Meeting

AGM

Wed 10th June 7pm along with a social cheese n wine evening.

